Peak District Artisans

Committee Meeting: - Wednesday 5th April 2017
Present: - Ingrid Karlsson (IK), Maggie Robinson (MR), Brian Robinson, Sandra Orme (SO), Gail Keep (GK), Sue Prince (SP), Ann Bates (AB), Janet Mayled (JM), Chris Farrow (CF), Catriona Hall (CH), Natasha Braithwaite - minutes (NB).
Apologies: Jill Ray, Vivienne Sillar, Suzy Shackleton, Juliet Forrest.
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed. 
Treasurers Report:
CF reported that funds are looking well and the budgets are all currently on target.

30,000 leaflets have currently been printed for the allocated budget.

The Dome hire has come in at £500.00 less than the 2016 hire costs, JM has questioned this and been told it is correct; it was suggested that the additional money be allocated to PR and Marketing for the event.

CF has looked into replacing the current card machine and has found that there are pros and cons to each solution.  The traditional Chip and Pin machines give customers a printed receipt but the overall cost is more and PDA would be tied into a three year contract.  If PDA were to opt for a card reader PDA would also need to purchase a tablet as well – CF suggested an iPad mini as these are simple to use, reliable and also retain value so it could be sold on if necessary; SO questioned the cost aspect of an iPad against cheaper tablets, CF explained that the cost difference would be negligible when spread over several years of use.  The lack of paper receipts with the card reader/iPad set up was questioned, customers can be e-mailed a receipt and if necessary customers could also be given a handwritten receipt.  The downside of this set up is that there is more technology involved and the percentage cost on the use of a debit card is higher than on a traditional machine 1.9% - 2.7% as opposed to 0.439% on the traditional machine, (costs for a credit card are similar) however this is offset by the fact there will be no rental costs to pay on top if opting for a tablet and card reader.
The committee took a vote and were unanimously in favour of replacing the current chip and pin machine with a card reader and tablet.

CF has looked into which device would be best, Sum Up and Izettle are both popular, reviews of the PayPal device suggest it is a little dated, SP confirmed that it has quite limited battery life.  It was suggested that there would need to be clear and simple instructions with the tablet and card reader to allow all member to be able to use it.

CF will send NB the information to return the older card machine which is now out of contract, the newer machine will be returned once its current contract ends in May.  There will be an £800.00 saving this year on the rental of the machines; this will help to offset the cost of the new set up.  CF will do further research in the best device for PDA and it is hoped to have this for Derbyshire Open Arts for the group at Beechenhil to trial.

PDA Leaflet:

IK gave apologies from RW who was unable to attend the meeting.  25,000 leaflets have gone to the distributer who has nearly completed his first drop, this has used around 10,000 leaflets, if necessary the group can take some of the leaflets back from him.
The majority of the distribution will be done by the distributer; however members need some leaflets to utilise at their own events etc.  There are already 2000 leaflets at Leander; GK has 1000 and 2000 went to Chatsworth for members to collect. 

Suzy Shackleton has offered to be a collection point; it was suggested that Sarah Sharpe could be approached to be a pick up point as she has been one previously; RW still has 1000 leaflets at his office.
RW has not been able to investigate the possibility of separate distribution for the Cheshire area.

It was agreed that GK will post out a sample pack of four leaflets with a note about pick up points to members so they can see the new leaflet and have details of where they can collect more from.  Cost would be 55p for postage plus cost of note/envelop.

Action Points: MR to send GK addresses of newer members.
SP to put a post on the PDA Forum/Send NB a PDA Post to explain about the distribution of the leaflet this year.

After discussion it was agreed that any members who want to check where the distributer is covering (so they don’t double up on leaflet drops) can contact GK who has the list of locations.

It was agreed keep the number at 30,000 leaflets and to review this at each meeting, if extra leaflets are required later in the year the timescale for a reprint is around ten working days.

At the recent literature swap GK was given the details of an accommodation provider who has space for members to hold Demo’s/workshops.

Action Point: SP to put a post on the forum to inform the group.
Social Media:

JF sent a report, there are members who are going to join the social media team, JF has struggled to find the time to organise this and timetable and coordinate all the different jobs which need doing, it is hoped that this will be resolved by the end of April.
JF has asked if anyone has any ideas for posts /campaigns particularly in the run up to the Dome to contact her directly.

SE has sent out an e-mail to the group requesting images, it was noted that a number of members present at the meeting had not received this email – this needs checking with SE and may need to be sent out again.
As no volunteers have come forward SO agreed that she would look after this along with the monthly Blog posts.

Action Points: - NB to send SO the Mailchimp log in details.  SO to contact SE for list of members who had already agreed to take part in the Blogs.
GDAF:
There have been three applicants for the Event Manager’s job, Bryony Sharpe, Alison Richards and Helen McGhie – JM knows both Helen and Alison and therefore wanted the committee to take the decision on which one of the applicants to employ.
After discussion it was agreed by the committee that Helen McGhie’s application had the edge, it was suggested that Bryony Sharpe be taken on to work as Helen’s second in command (as in 2015.)
JM will send out another request for general helpers for the weekend, she has heard back from some of the previous year’s helpers, but will send out another request.  CF suggested JM contact’s Anna Mannion-Jones who has previously looked after the Postcard Raffle with great success.

Julia Farrow is going to contact JM with a list of who still has yet to pay for their Dome stand, once everyone has paid then the full budget can be confirmed, tables booked etc.

The AA signs have been ordered, JM just needs to confirm the cost of this with SE.  It was confirmed that additional advertising postcards for the event are included in the budget for printing – quanties/costs can be checked with RW.

SP brought up the possibility of an additional A5 sign with a short explanation of each artist to go with their name boards – after discussion it was agreed this would be very good for events like the exhibitions at Chatsworth/Nicholson but unnecessary for the Dome when the artists are present the whole time.

Action Point: SP will check cost of this with RW for the Nicholson Exhibition.

JM will be unable to take part in the Fringe Sunday event prior to the Dome.

Action Point: JM will e-mail the membership to ask for a small group to organise and attend Fringe Sunday.

Membership:
In total seven members were interviewed in February with six being accepted, the membership committee voted unanimously on those who were accepted.  The new members are Linda Southwell and Penny Withers (ceramics), Cath Dunn, Vivienne Rew, Rebecca Morledge and Izzy Miller (artists) – Vivienne Rew has recently won a Silver Medal from the Botanical Society, Izzy Miller was accepted for her portrait work.
MR already has one person lined up for an interview in October.

There was a discussion about holding interviews at interim points of the year if there were at least four potential members waiting for interview.  While it was felt that it would be good to get new members involved rather than waiting it was also pointed out that joining the group at points between November and February gives new members few benefits as they will not be in the leaflet/be able to take part in the Dome etc. – CF suggested that bearing in mind the new proposals they could possibly join as an associate for a minimal fee until November/February when they could become a full member.

Committee Members have previously received a report for the Membership Review Group who met to evaluate -  Subs against value for money, look at how to expand membership and see if the group can increase its income.
The group discussed expanding membership by the following:-

Full membership, Associate Membership, Corporate Friends and Friends of PDA.

Full Membership would continue as is with members being selected via interview, access to the forum, inclusion in brochure/leaflet, use of the logo in marketing materials, promotion on Social media, access to training organised by the group, participation in all group events (where space allows) and a full member vote.

The Proposed Associate Membership would be open to resting/retired members or those members wishing to take a sabbatical plus the possibility of those who have been accepted on interview outside of February/November and are waiting to start their full membership.  It was agreed that Associate Membership would not be extended outside of the Peak District Tourism Area for the time being.  The review group also felt that any Associate Members should not be interviewed as this would create extra work and become too complicated.  The current constitution does not allow for Associate Members so if this went ahead the Constitution would require amendment to allow it.  It would also require a small team to organise a program of events across the year for associates to attend (e.g. Tips and Buns/walks etc.) – currently this is done ad hoc but would need to be formalised in order for Associate Members to benefit from these events.
SP expressed the need to be careful with this in relation to the Forum as this is a safe space for members to express difficult issues etc. and everyone needs to know that this will remain the case.

After discussion of Corporate Friends it was agreed that this idea should be shelved for now as it would require a lot of time, energy and work.

Friends of PDA would be for customers/supporters of the group, for a proposed fee of £35.00 per year they would receive a welcome pack which would contain some information on the group history, and then item/s to be confirmed which could include postcards/car sticker/PDA bag.  There was discussion of costs for a couple wanting to join – a cost of £50.00 was suggested for a couple to join the scheme. In addition there could be a voluntary scheme where members who wish to do so could offer 10% discount to ‘friends of PDA’ on purchases over a certain amount (£25.00 was suggested) – it was stressed this would be entirely voluntary and up to each member to decide if they would like to participate. 

CH also suggested there could be other benefits offered such as private studio tours. 

SO has an initial idea of costings of the pack from RW this could be produced for around £5.00 per pack.  The Friends Scheme would be liable for 20% tax as it would be deemed a profit – currently PDA is not liable to pay any tax.  This would mean that in addition to the cost of the pack and the tax there would be extra cost of administration and the need to pay an accountant to complete a tax return.  However if PDA had 50 friends it is thought that even with the additional costs involved they could generate around £1000.00 profit for the group.
There will be logistics that require further thought – such as the administration and yearly renewal of the scheme however it was felt that if the membership was in agreement that this could be launched at The Dome this year.  

It was agreed that there will be a Tips and Buns meeting at Beechenhill to discuss and consult on the proposed Associate Members and Friends, the suggested dates are 25th/27th April, SP will confirm.
Action Point: SP to write a PDA Post and also post on Forum informing membership of Tips and Buns.

Following this if it is agreed on by the wider membership the Constitution will need amendment to allow for Associate Members, this could be discussed and voted on at an Extraordinary General Meeting which would be held on the Saturday 22nd July in The Devonshire Dome at 5.30pm.
The Membership Review Group has also agreed that the boundary for full membership of PDA will follow the same boundary as the Peak District Tourism Area.

Constitutional Amendments:

AB suggested that if PDA do introduce the Friends Scheme that it will not require a constitutional amendment as it is covered in point 2 of the Aims section.
Committee looked at points 10 – 22 excluding point 18.

Point 10 needs changing to Peak District Tourism area, the area may be amended from time to time as agreed by the committee.
11/12/13 will remain unchanged.

It is suggested that a 13a is added - The selection committee is empowered to accept members at the end of a sabbatical period (1 year) without interview.

14/15/16 will remain unchanged.

17 – Membership needs adding to secretary.

19/20/21 will remain unchanged.

22a will be added requiring all members to adhere to current/relevant Health and Safety legislation and ensure all electrical equipment is subject to PAT Testing.
SP flagged up point 33 of the Constitution which states that a Chair shall not serve a term longer than three years, SP only wishes to serve for two years as Chair when she takes over from IK in November.

Chatsworth:

CH reported that both visitor numbers and sales were down on previous year’s it is thought that this was not helped by either the weather or the closure of the café for the first month of the exhibition.
CH has links with the Chatsworth shop who have also reported that their sales have been down over the winter period as well.

CH reported that Chatsworth were pleased with how the exhibition looked and there were some good sales despite footfall being down.  It was agreed that it is a good opportunity to promote the members, the group and events taking place for the rest of the year.
The event is relatively straightforward to set up and CH had the support of Tim Rose and Sarah Sharpe which made things easier this year.

Action Point: - CH to send an e-mail asking for feedback from the participants.
Art Out Loud:

CH has received no further feedback from Chatsworth apart from the information that PDA would not be asked to participate in this event this year. PDA do not fit with the theme of this year’ event which is fashion.  Unfortunately although the PDA marquee looked good it caused the organisers a lot of extra work and there was no extra budget for providing the marquee for PDA to exhibit in.
Derbyshire Open Arts:
There will be 26 PDA members taking part in DOA over 15 different venues; it was suggested that there should be a postcard/leaflet or flyer to promote all the different venues that PDA members are at – suggestion was this could be a printed list of venues on one side with a Dome advert on the reverse.
Action Point – BR will liaise with RW to produce a flyer for participants to have in their venues.
Nicholson:

SP confirmed that the venue has now been measured up by a small team and Steve Elliott is working out space allocation for those taking part.

Winter Artisan Fair - Banks Mill:
This will take place 24th – 26th November – a week later than the previous year.

25 members have expressed an interest in taking part and 19 of these have paid their deposit; Justine Nettleton is liaising with the events team at Derby and will be sending out information on layout, helpers etc. closer to the event.
Next Committee Meeting: - June 2017– Date To Be Confirmed.
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